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 The Union of the European Lubricant Industry (UEIL) is the umbrella association of the European 
Lubricants Industry, representing their members and, in particular, the interests of SMEs and 
independent lubricant companies. To date, the UEIL represents more than 450 lubricant companies, 
who manufacture and distribute lubricant products under their own various trademarks throughout the 
European Union. With members in more than 22 European Countries and a unique collective 
experience of lubricants and the lubricants market, UEIL is the sole representative body for 
independent manufacturers of lubricants in Europe and has been recognised as such by the European 
Commission. It is UEIL’s policy to favour free and fair competition within the scope of prevailing EU 
and national laws. 

 

In April 2016 it was reported by a member to UEIL that Mazda Denmark was insisting if a customer 

wanted to use a non-Mazda recommended oil to lubricate the engine, they notably required the 

customer to sign the invoice and the work card  stating that a non-recommended product had been 

used. 

Although signing these documents did not specifically exclude any warranty claims, the member 

considered that it raised a barrier to using alternative products. 

UEIL wrote to Mazda Motor Logistics Europe  regarding the memo issued and advised that it 

considered this kind of practice was clearly unfair and anti-competitive.. 

Mazda Motor Logistics Europe responded promptly, requested a copy of the communication of Mazda 

Motor Denmark and advised “With the above communication at hand, once received, we will get in 

touch with the colleagues of Mazda Motor Denmark to investigate the allegations, and if they appear to 

be correct, to amend the communication, as requested by you”. 

In due course Mazda Motor Logistics Europe wrote to UEIL “Having received the translation of this 

communication, we come to the conclusion that, although genuine and justified customer complaints 

and concerns were at the origin of the issuance of such a communication, its wording might be 

unfortunate and could leave room for misinterpretation. Therefore, we have decided to amend the 

communication attached to this letter”. 

The draft communication fully met the concerns of UEIL, although the ACEA claims detailed contained 

an error which was highlighted to them.  

On 13 January 2017 Mazda Motor Logistics Europe  advised “We updated the communication in 

accordance with your remark and the input from our engineering department in Japan. Please find 

herewith a copy of the update version of the communication, which was published to Mazda Motor 

Denmark’s authorised network at the end of October 2016” (document attached).  

UEIL would like to thank Mazda Motor Logistics Europe  for their assistance in resolving this issue with 

UEIL. 
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